

University of Michigan

Residence Halls Association

Agenda for the 10th meeting of the Sixty-Eighth Session



- I.** Call to Order
- II.** Call of Role
- III.** Swearing in of VPIR and new reps
 - A. REPS:
 - 1. “I, (state name) being a democratically elected representative for (state residence hall) do swear to represent and advocate for my constituents, and to protect the interests of residents at large to the best of my knowledge and ability.”
 - B. VPIR:
 - 1. “I, (state name) do solemnly swear to uphold the Constitution and Bylaws of the Residence Halls Association in my role as (position title) for the (session number) session to the best of my knowledge and ability.”
- IV.** Approval of the Minutes
 - A. EQ 1
 - B. Oxford 1
- V.** Approval of the Agenda
 - A. NQ 1
 - B. WQ 1
- VI.** Guests of the Assembly (20 minutes maximum/presentation)
 - A. [Margarita's resume workshop](#)
- VII.** Residents Time (Ten Speakers/Two Minutes)
- VIII.** Executive Board Reports (Two minutes)
 - A. President – Briston
 - 1. Hey y'all, hope you guys are staying warm!
 - 2. Turkey Tracking is up and running
 - a) If you did not have a part in making the event (No MAPS, sorry guys you will get your chance I promise) can participate
 - (1) *MAPS means anything that MarkServ and ProgServ collaborated on*
 - (2) Email Eboard with your pics as you go through the hunt
 - b) I need a representative from Markley, Baits, North Quad, Oxford to help me with flyer distribution

(1) See Briston after the meeting

3. Hall reports

a) Next meeting Thursday, December 5th

(a) Bring your Presidents to make the report, but if they can't come a rep will just read the report for them

B. Executive Vice President – Sierrah

1. Attendance

a) You are supposed to bring proxies if you can't be here, if you know beforehand that you're not going to be here send a proxy

(1) They can be anyone in your hall, but more often than not it's your secretary

2. I need you all to hang these planet blue posters around your dorm before break

a) From planet blue's presentation last week

3. [Hall Improvement Form](#)

a) Due December 6th

4. [Returner Representative Form](#)

a) Due [December 6th](#)

(1) Form includes Eboard interest, so if you are interested in Eboard for next week please fill it out as well

b) Every rep and hall council member is eligible to be a returning representative, and should've received an email from Sierrah

c) If you are selected to be a returner rep and along the way find out you can no longer be a rep please just let us know

d) If you are an RSC, global leaders scholar, we are not able to be a returner rep

e) Guaranteed housing for next year!!

(1) If you want a double you need to give us the username of your roomie

5. [Resignation](#)

a) Refer to Kiera for attendance

(1) Kiera Simkins

C. Vice President for Finance – Margarita

1. Haiiiiiii 🙌🐱

a) Do any of u watch RPDR....

2. Send in your [CCF requests](#) NOWWWWW 🐱🐱

a) If your council has questions then please GChat me.

- b) Especially if y'all are running out of money
 - c) POI Oxford 1- What if we need the money now?
 - (1) VPF- We do typically need the CCF as soon as you guys need it, so for future reference send in a CCF before you need it!
 - (2) POC NQ 1- You HD should not be approving purchases that will send you guys into a deficit
 - 3. About Hall Improvements...
 - a) Smaller hall improvements (ping pong balls, period products, etc.) will come from YOUR budget.
 - b) Bigger hall improvements will come out of OUR budget but don't go crazy guys...
 - 4. Most A-Maize-Ing Room will **officially be posted on our IG after Fall Break.**
 - a) You guys can still use [this link](#) to submit your rooms though.
- D. Vice President for Internal Relations – Sylvia
- 1. Hi!
 - 2. First Newsletter! Pls read [📧 Link heree](#)
 - a) Anything you want me to share out next time? Send it to me @ rha.vpir@umich.edu !
 - 3. [Getting to Know You Form Due December 2nd](#) or do it now 🐱🐱
 - 4. [Social for HC & Rep members on December 5th](#)



a)

b) Food & good vibes, let's celebrate your hard work this semester 🥳

(1) No RSVP but food is limited so I'd say try to come early if you can 😊

(2) For you guys as reps, but feel free to invite your council member

E. Vice President for Outreach Initiative – Nathan

1.

F. Vice President for National Relations – Kiera

1. [OTM QR code](#)



a)

2. Take pics for thanksgiving break for the newsletter!!!

3. POI vs. POC

a) If you are asking a question use Point of Information

G. Administrative Advisor – Karen

1. No updates

IX. Committee Reports:

A. [ABC](#):

1. We haven't met in so long 🐱

a) 🍀🐱❤️🐘❤️🐧❤️🐘❤️🐒🍀

2. The last time we met, we did budget checks. 📅👉🤓

3. We will continue to work on our Guest of the Assembly presentation for next semester... 📊📈🍀

B. SHADE:

1. How SHADE will function moving forward

C. MarkServ:

1. We will talk about the events that we are holding right now

2. We will talk about our social media ideas for the next couple of weeks

D. ProgServ:

1. Chair era 🪑🪑🪑 for ProgServ

a) Drum roll pls 🥁🥁🥁🥁

2. Date for Ball 🌙✨

a) We will finalize the theme today & start working out our materials for decorations, flowers, prizes, activities.

b) Be Excited for *February 13th, 2025* at the Graduate Hotel 🐱🐱

E. CRAB:

1. Working on Newsletter!!

X. Assembly Time

A.

XI. New Business

XII. Old Business

A. [FixIT](#)

1. 734-647-2059 - For Emergency

B. PhotoCircle

XIII. Announcements

XIV. SNAPS (think shout-outs)

A. https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfva_NMRup-072FZ20Z2oJDjLJe9sIPXg1oJf80olAtLIP76w/viewform?usp=sf_link



B.

XV. Adjournment and Dismissal to Committees

